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Llangynog Memorial Hall Committee

Safeguarding Policy

Principles 
All Llangynog Memorial Hall trustees, staff and volunteers have a duty to safeguard vulnerable users of the Hall and its premises and those who may come into contact with vulnerable users. Vulnerable users could include: children, young people, adults with learning difficulties or physical disability, frail, elderly people and carers.
The welfare of the child or vulnerable adult is paramount and is the responsibility of everyone. All children and vulnerable adults, without exception, have the right to protection from abuse, whether physical, verbal, sexual, financial, bullying, exclusion or neglect. Bullying, shouting, physical violence, sexism and racism towards children not be permitted or tolerated.
Complaints
Any concerns should be raised with the Chair of the committee, regarding the physical, sexual, emotional or psychological safety of a vulnerable person or concerns relating to discriminatory or financial violation or exploitation of a vulnerable person. This policy is in place to protect all vulnerable persons regardless of gender, ethnicity, disability, sexuality, religion or faith.
Definition of Abuse 

Abuse is described as “a violation of an individual’s human or civil rights by any other person or persons” (No Secrets, Department of Health - 2000). 

Definition of a Vulnerable Adult 

A vulnerable adult is defined as a person who: “may be in need of services by reason of mental or other disability, age or illness: and who may not be able to take care of him or herself, or is unable to protect him or herself against significant harm or exploitation.” (Who Decides, Lord Chancellor’s Department – 1997] This policy is in place to protect all vulnerable persons regardless of gender, ethnicity, disability, sexuality, religion or faith.

Policy Statement. 

· No trustee, volunteer or staff will have unsupervised access to children or vulnerable adults unless they have been through introductory Child Protection or Vulnerable Adults Protection training.

· All suspicions or allegations of abuse against a vulnerable adult or child will be taken seriously and dealt with speedily and appropriately.

· All trustees, staff and volunteers need to be aware of this policy and should be offered introductory training.

· There will be a nominated Vulnerable Users representative (listed under roles and responsibilities of Llangynog Memorial Hall Committee), to whom any suspicions or concerns should be reported. 

· The trustees will endeavour to keep the premises safe for use by children and vulnerable adults. The trustees recognise that a higher standard of safety is required where use is made by small children, those who cannot read safety notices and physically disabled adults.

· Any organisations or individuals hiring the Hall for the purposed of holding activities where Ofsted registration is required should show their registration and their own Child Protection Policy. Safe recruitment processes should be used to appoint staff who will be working with children or vulnerable adults in any kind of activity.

· The trustees will ensure that hirers are made aware:

· of their obligations under the Licensing Act 2003 to ensure that alcohol is not sold to those under the age of 18. 
· that no children may be admitted to films when they are below the age classification for the film or show. 
· No gambling, with the exception of a fun casino, bingo or raffle for fundraising events.

· No entertainment of an adult or sexual nature shall be permitted on the premises.  
· These policies and procedures will be reviewed annually and updated as appropriate.
· The nominated Child Protection and Vulnerable Adult representative (listed under roles and responsibilities of Llangynog Memorial Hall Committee), will have responsibility for reporting concerns that arise, as a matter of urgency, to the local authority Child Protection and Vulnerable Adult lead agency. The representative may choose to have a confidential discussion with others in order to clear up any misunderstandings or to corroborate and support any suspicions before reporting a concern to the lead agency.

The nominated person should (see attached Appendix A):

· Know who to contact at the local authority

· Know who to contact in Social Services for advice and referrals

· Know about helplines and other sources of help for children and young people and vulnerable adults

· Ensure that there is an environment in which people have the opportunity to raise any child protection or vulnerable adult protection concerns.

GENERAL POINTS 

Llangynog Memorial Hall Management Committee do not supervise children or vulnerable adults as part of their function within the Committee. CRB checks are not required by them unless they are to have unsupervised access to children or vulnerable adults. Should CRB checks become necessary they will be undertaken in compliance with the Protection of Children Act [1999], The Childrens Act [2004] and part V of the Police Act [1997]. 

When the Management Committee organise events to include children – it is always stated that children must be accompanied by parents or guardians. 

This policy will be reviewed on an annual basis at the Annual General Meeting and/or when changes occur in National Legislation or Procedures. New Management Committee members will be provided with an understanding of their responsibilities in line with this policy.
	Signed on behalf of the Llangynog Memorial Hall Committee
	Name
	Position
	Date

	
	Geraint Evans
	Chair
	


Appendix A
Reporting Child Abuse - Report Child Abuse - Powys County Council
If you have any concerns or suspicions, contact us 24 hours a day, 365 days a year by email csfrontdoor@powys.gov.uk  or our online reporting form. (You may use this form to make a report at any time, but it will only be picked up by the team during office hours).
You can also call us on : 01597 827666  (Monday to Thursday  8.45am - 4.45pm and Friday  8.45am - 4.15pm)
For out of hours please call - 0845 054 4847
Reporting Adult Abuse - Report Adult Abuse - Powys County Council
To report any concerns, please call us:
01597 827666 (office hours)
0845 054 4847 (out of hours)
· Email: assist@powys.gov.uk
· Phone: 0345 602 7050

· Address: ASSIST (Adult Social Care), Powys County Hall, Spa Road East, Llandrindod Wells, Powys, LD1 5LG
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